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LCC's Radio Station KRVM returned

to the air on Monday, September 27th,
v;ith a varied schedule of music, news

and public service programs. Of
special interest is a daily news program
beginning Monday, October 4th, at 12:00
noon, which will be devoted exclusively
to LOG staff and student news. Tell

your friends and relatives to keep up
with LCC events by tuning FM Channel91. 9.

+ + +

Men students far outnumber women

students at Lane Community College

according to latest figures on registration.
As of Wednesday night 1031 men students
had completed registration as compared to
287 women. Of the 1318 total registered
students, 1170 live v;ithin 30 miles of the
Campus; 26 live from 30 to 50 miles from

' the Campus; 19 live more than 50 miles
away. To date we have 87 out of District
students, 2 out of State students, and
1 foreign student registered. Registration
will end October 8th.

Reserve parking signs will be in-
: stalled in the very near future to facil- ■

itate parking. In the meantime the
first bank of parking spaces adjacent

; to the President's Office on the Eugene ;
Campus should be reserved for staff
and visitors. The yellow curb in front ;

- of KRVM Studio should be kept clear

■ for the use of handicapped persons

needing easy access to the building. i
-I- +

Students and staff are asked to

cooperate in keeping the parking area ^
: in front of the Springfield Campus
: building free for "mobile staff" and
^ visitor parking. Adequate student

parking is available in the fenced-in
: parking lot. The entrance to this
parking is located on Quarry Street

: one block above the faculty house.

’ Student parking is also available in
Mark’s parking lot nearest the Spring- ;

: field Campus. i

+

+ + +

Remember! There is adequate

^ parking for all students and staff if it
; is used with consideration. Thanks

● for your cooperation. If you have any
i questions or comments please contact ■
: Mr. Wilbert Bailey, Counselor, at

■ the Eugene Campus.

MiEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
Tuesday, Oct. 5th

Rfn. 12-e, 4:00pm

Student Council .... Tuesday, Oct. 5th

■Rm. 6-b, 8:00 am
Wednesday,Oct. 6th

Rm.l2-e 7:30 pm

V7ednesday,Oct.6th

Faculty Division
Council	

Faculty Currie.
Committee . .

LCC Board

Meeting ....
President Dale Parnell will be guest

speaker at the capping ceremony for the
LCC Practical Nursing students which vail

held Sunday, October 3rd, 2:30 pm,
at Central YMCA, 2055 Patterson Street,

in Eugene.

UNLESS IT OUGHT TOTHE TRUTH NEVER HURTS

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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Due to earlier requests a class in Cal

culus and Analytic Geometry (Mth 200) is
being offered at 8:00 pm, Rrn. 63, Spring-
field Campus. See your Counselors to
enroll.

Charles Solomon, Student Body Presi

dent, has announced that Student Council
meetings v^ill be held on alternate Tues
days at 4:00 pm, beginning October 5th.
In order to develop a v;orlang Student
Council as soon as possible, one person
will be selected from each major Division
to work with Student Council officers in

drawing up a constitution. The Council
meetings will be held in Room 12-e
(KRVM Studio) unless other arrangements
are announced prior to the meeting time,

+ + +

Persons wishing to share rides,
especially between campuses, may post
notices on the bulletin boards in the stu

dent area on either campus.

+ + +

Miss Zinser, Bookstore Manager, will
be in the Springfield Bookstore, Room 52,
all day Monday, Wednesday, and Friday
the week of October 4th to accomodate

working students. She will be at the Eugene
Campus Bookstore in the Main Office
Tuesday and Thur.sday all day the same
week,

that liberal Arts books may be purchased
the Springfield Campus; ■'technical-

vocational books are sold in the Eugene

Bookstore.

+ + +

Students are asked to remove their

cups, papers, etc., from the tables when
leaving the student lounge. We have no
provisions for clearing tables. Every
one is asked to cooperate in keeping the
student areas as neat as possible by

disposing of lunch sacks, candy v;rappers,
and paper cups in the waste cans provided.

+ + +

A work program for vocational students
has been developed through the State de
partment of Education to aid vocational
students betv;een the ages of 16 and 21
years of age whose parents have yearly
incomes of less than $6, 000. 00. The

will become effective immediatelyprogram

upon receipt of approval from the State
Department. Vocational students who
would like to work under this program

should contact Mr. Wright in the Counsel
ing Center in Eugene, 200 North Monroe
Street, after approval of the program is
announced.

Miss Zinser vashes to announce

on

+

Policies, procedure^ and other valu
able information will be found in the LCC

Student Handbook. Be sure you are an

informed student. These Handbooks are

still a bargain at 50?. Get yours soon at
one of the campus bookstores.

+ + +

All students interested in starting a

student newspaper please meet at 4:00 pm
in KRVM Studio on the Eugene Campus,

Monday, October 4th.

A MAN TOO BIG TO STUDY HIS JOB IS AS BIG AS HE V/ILL EVER BE.
— William E. North
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Latest enrollment figures indicate 1371
students have paid fees to date. Friday,
October 8th, is the deadline for registra
tion in the Fall Term classes at Lane

Community College.

Several changes have been made in
the Springfield Campus parking set-up the
past week. Problems created since the

beginning of classes have made it neces’*
sary to ban all parking on either side of
the street between the faculty house and
the main building, and to limit the use of
the two spaces in front of the faculty house
to 20 minutes for loading and unloaing
materials. A Springfield patrolman will
help with parking at the Springfield Cam
pus until further notice. Improvement of
the surface and entrance to the Quarry
Street parking area will make student
parking easier. Remember, there is ade
quate space available in the parking lot
donated by Mark's Tradin' Post.

+ + +

The Lane, the EIslco Erradicator,

and Lane College Caper are some of the
names submitted in the "Name the News

paper" contest underway this week at LCC.
First issue of this student publication will
be out later this month. Ten students have

indicated an interest in working with Mrs.
Pauline Dixon, advisor, in gettingout the
paper. The next meeting of the paper staff
will be Friday, October 8th, 2:30 pm , in

KRVM Studio on the Eugene Campus.
Those having classes until 3:00 pm are
welcome to come later. Any interested
students v;ho cannot attend this meeting
should contact Mrs. Dixon at 342-4931,
Extension 42.

+ + +

LCC Board of Directors met Wednes

day, October 6, on the Eugene Campus.
Among many items of business considered
were the follov;ing:

1. Received a report of tentative ap
proval of a National Defense Education

Act grant of $10, 000 for increased
guidance and counseling services.

2. Adopted a policy regarding staff
travel as stated in the staff handbook

provided it is withing budget limita^
tions.

3. Directed the Administration to

pursue the possibilities of obtaining
State and Federal grants for programs
and buildings, and Federal loans for
students.

4. Authorized the Administration to

make application for membership to
the Northwest Accreditation Associa

tion. This will make transfer of

credits less complicated.

HAPPINESS MAKES UP IN HEIGHT FOR WHAT IT LACKS IN LENGTH

+ + +

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:.00 am

Tuesday, Oct. 12

Rm. 6-b,10:45 am

Thursday, Oct. 14

Faculty Division
Council

Faculty Currie.
Committee

+ + +

FOR CAMPUS NEWS AND VIEWS TUNE

IN LCC'S OV/N RADIO STATION, KRVM,
FM CHANNEL 91.9.

-- Robeit Frost

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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Use of the University of Oregon Library
is open to LCC students and staff on an indi
vidual basis. Students are asked not to use

the U of O facilities as a study hall because
of limited space. Students will be extended
borrowers' privileges upon presentation of
student body cards; faculty members will be
granted borrov;ing privileges in the "Town
Patron" category upon application. Stack
books and unrestricted periodicals may be

checked out 14 to 21 days; bound general
and restricted periodicals and unbound re
stricted periodicals and serials may be
used in the library. Fines will be levied
on overdue materials.

+ + +

Mr. William V/right, Student Council
Advisor, will conduct a workshop on October
14, 4:00 pm, in KRMM Studio. Purpose of

the workshop will be to train the members
of the newly-formed Student Council in par
liamentary procedure and leadership.

The Student Council Constitution com

mittee will meet Tuesday, October 12, at

5:30 pm.

FOR SALE:

Mint Condition. Student Handbooks.

50? per copy at either campus book
store.

+ + +

Mr. Don Persinger, audio-visual con
sultant with the 3-M Company, will be on

the Eugene Campus Wednesday and Thurs
day, October 13th and 14th, to Conduct

staff workshops in the use of Overhead
Projectors, Photocopiers, Thermofax
machines, and other office equipment. The

meetings will be held in KRVM Studio from
3:00 pm to 5:00 pin both days. The two
sessions will be identical and all staff mem

bers are urged to take advantage of this
opportunity to learn correct procedures
for use of these machines.

The formal presentation will last about
1 hour, and will be follov^d by a question
and answer period during which staff mem
bers will have a chance to use some of the

machines under Llr'. Persinger’s guidance.
Methods of making transparencies, includ
ing color; use of source materials; use of
thermo-master units will be some of the

subjects covered during this practical
workshop period.

+ + +

HELP WANTED:

Due to a shortage of waitresses we are
having difficulty keeping the tables in the
student lounge area clean for your use. As
you leave the table would you please pick
up the empty cups, paper sacks, candy '
wrappers, etc. left by the careless student
WHO JUST VACATED.YOUR SEAT?

Thank you.

+ + +

Had any bright ideas lately? V/hy not
share them with the powers-that-be? The

suggestion box in the student area on the
Eugene Campus is waiting to receive any
comments or suggestions from students or
staff. A similar suggestion box will be
installed soon in the Springfield Campus
student lounge area.

+ + +

Non-credit classes (basic fundamentals)

in Writing 10 and Math 10 are open to those
students needing these courses. See your
counselors.

+ + +

No race can prosper till it learns that thei-e is as
much dignity in tilling a field as in writing a poem.

— Booker T. Washington
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A student is expected to be in attend

ance at all times in classes, laboratories,

and assemblies unless there is a compelling
reason for the absence,

ational purposes are not permitted. In
structors will set an attendance policy for
each class, and it is the student's responsi
bility to know and comply with each one.
All Instructors are required to drop a stu
dent from class when the number of absences

exceeds the number of times the class meets

in a two-week period.
It has been requested that Instructors

issue in writing to each student a statement
of the attendance regulations and other re
quirements for the course. Especially,
those enrolling late should be given such
information to avoid arguments and un
necessary petitions to the Academic Council.

Generally, absences for the first two

or three class meetings of the quarter are
disregarded in applying the attendance
policy.

The Board of Directors

cordially invite you to attend the

Governor’s Charter presentation Cuts" for recre-

to

Lane Community College
on Friday, the twenty-second of October

nineteen hundred and sixty-five
7:30 pm o'clock

North Eugene High School
200 Silver Lane

Eugene, Oregon

}

:The Work-Study program announced
earlier has been approved by the State
Department of Education to start immedi

ately. Mr. W. Wright, Counselor, has
asked Division Chairmen to submit their

lists of needed personnel as soon as pos
sible indicating special skills necessary
for the work. Please include names of

interested students and pertinent back
ground information.

Students wishing to participate in the
Work-Study program may contact Mr.
Wright in the Counseling Center on the
Eugene Campus. Eligible students are
those between the ages of 16 and 21
whose family incomes do not exceed
$6000 per year.

I

i

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
Tues., October 19

Faculty Division
Council ....

Faculty Currie.
Committee . ,

Student

Council . . . .

Rm. 6-b, 10:45 am

Thurs., October 21

Rm. 12-e, 4:00 pm
Tues., October 19

+ + +

Final registration figures for fall term
enrollment at LCC show 'a’total of 1391

students: 804 in lower division college
classes, 517 in technical-vocational

classes, and 72 in MDTA classes. V/e

have approximately 1500 students regis
tered in Adult Education evening pro
grams at the present time.

A pay phone has been installed in the

student lounge area on the Springfield
Campus for the convenience of students.

+ +"I*

PRACTICE IS THE BEST OF ALL INSTRUCTORS - P. Syrus

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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The temporary Student Council is now

functioning, with the following students
appointed to serve as representatives of
various Divisions: GiGi Gamble, Busi

ness Education; Terri Knutson, Dental

Assistant; Steve Meeks, Electronics;

Harold Mohler, Liberal Artsj Doug '
Perin, Liberal Arts; Larry Remington,
Aircraft; Tom Speight, Physical Educa
tion; and Ron V/illoughby, Liberal Arts.
Charles Solomon, Construction, Student

Body President, and Dennis Ryan, Stu
dent Body Vice-President, complete the
Council membership.

Serving on the Constitution Committee
will be Doug Perin, Chairman-, and ,
Harold Mohler, Terri Knutson, Tom

Speight, GiGi Gamble, Dennis Ryan and
Charles Solomon. Harold Mohler is

Chairman of the Intramural Committee

with Tom Speight, Ron V/illoughby and
Steve Meeks serving with him. Appointed
to the Nickname Committee is Larry

Remington.

Next meeting of Student Council will
- ■ ' Tuesday, October 19th, at 4:00 pm

in KRVM Studio on the Eugene Campus.

There has been some abuse of parking
privileges by students who park in the

space in front of the Springfield Campus
building which has been reserved for Staff
members who must travel between Cam

puses. It has been announced that if stu--

dents who park in the strip at the west end
of the building do not restrict their parking
to the 20 spaces assigned to students, all
student parking will be banned from the

area immediately adjacent to the building.

i

+ H- +

Bookstore hours for the remainder of

fall term will be as follows:

Springfield

Monday

Wednesday

1:00 - 5:00 pm
8:00 - 12:00 noon

1:00 - 5:00 pm
1:00 - 5:00 pm
8:00 - 12:00 noon

j

i

Thursday

Friday

Eugene

Monday

Tuesday

10:00 - 11:30 am

8:00 - 12:00 noon

1:00 - 5:00 pm
10:00 - 11:30 am●{-

Thursday
1'

Many LCC students have had to ad

just to changes in schedule the past two
weeks. Class size must be determined

by availability of space. Unpredictable
enrollment and subject interest have
combined to overload some classes

while others go begging for students. Some
students have suffered from elimination

of classes due to small enrollment. The

Staff of LCC wish to thank all students

for their cooperation during this time.

Pat Bennett has been chosen Editor

of the student newspaper, and Billie

Heritage has been named .Assistant Editor
at a recent staff meeting. John Thomas
is Business Manager, Photographer is
Dave Duhrkoop, Anita Dryer and Steve
Meeks are Exchange Editor and Sports
Editor respectively. First issue of the

newspaper is tentatively set for publication
on the 1st of November.

***1MPQRTANT! Special meeting of
the student news staff will be held Monday,

October 18, at 3:00 pm in room 64 on

the Springfield Campus.

i

-1- -i-

The LCC Library is now open from
8:00 am to 9:00 pm daily in room 66,

Springfield Campus. The Library is
being developed as rapidly as Director
James Simmons and his staff can pro

ceed with ordering and processing of
books.

+ -i*
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The LCC Intramurals Program will
start next v;eek. Sports included during
fall terra will be: Flag Football, Swira-
raing, Volleyball, and Cross Country.

LCC District has been broken down

into 8 regional areas for competition.
Mr. Cecil Hodges, Chairman, Health
and PE Division, can be contacted for
further information.

OCTOBER 22

1965

Permission for Students to Makeup

Absences

When a student misses a class for

good reason, such as illness, he may ar
range with his instructor to make up
missed work.

Students v;ho are on a field trip and

who represent the College in approved
activities are allowed to make up missed
work.

+ + +

Mr. Mel Gaskill, Mechanics Division
Chairman, reports three new quick change
lathes have been installed by Machine Shop

students while replacing and adding to pre
sent equipment. A fourth lathe has been
mounted on castors to be used in the class

room for demonstrations. A large mirror
mounted above the lathe will bring class
room presentations to total visibility.

Diesel students are working in chassis
and alignment on heavy equipment. Body
and Fender students are doing preliminary
body damage repair and preparation for
painting. One group of Auto Mechanic
students are working on chassis and align
ment; the other with internal combustion

The College policy is to keep such
absences to a minimum consistent vnth

educational and community obligations.

+ -r +

SUMMARY, BOARD OF DIRECTORS
(October 20, 1965)MEETING

1. Accepted a statement of policy on
academic freedom and responsibilities.

2. Discussed ultimate student popula

tion for the new campus, mentioning

figures ranging from 4, 000 - 10, 000.

3. Appointed a committee from che
Board to meet v;ith Staff representa
tives to form a committee to study
salaries.

4. Suggested naming of the subdivi
sion area on East 30th Street College
Park.

5. Accepted the NDEA grant for
Guidance and Counseling to establish
a Placement Service for LCC students.

The Board also hired another

counselor.

engines.

Airframe and Powerplant mechanics
are working in three groups: one with
basic machine operations; one with magneto
and ignition; the third in electrical study
and experiments.

Planes used for weighing in basic
study have been moved out of the shop to
make room for engines used in the course.

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

. .Tuesday, Oct. 26

Rm. 6-b, 10:45 am

Faculty Division
Council ....

Faculty Currie.
Committee Thursday, Oct. 28

+ + +

SERVICE IS THE RENT YOU PAY FOR THE SPACE YOU OCCUPY

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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***NOTICEl

STUDENTS ARE ASKED NOT TO

PARK IN MARK'S TRADIN' POST PARK-'
ING LOT OCTOBER 27th, 28th, and 29th.
THE SHOPPING CENTER IS PLANNING

A PROMOTION DURING THOSE DAYS

AND FEELS PATRON PARKING V/ILL BE

UNUSUALLY HEAVY DURING THAT TIME.

THANKS FOR YOUR COOPERATION!***

The Learning Resource Center is
open daily from 8:00 am to 9:00 pm in
room 66 on the Springfield Campus.

Some of the resource materials now

available to students are: Card Catalog,

Reserved Books, and the following
reference books:

Oxford Companion to American Lit.
Oxford Companion to English Lit.
Van Nostrand's Scientific Encyclopedia

V/orldmark Encyclopedia of the Nations
Encyclopaedia Britannica World Atlas
Murray's Oxford Eng. Dictionary (OED)
Statesman^ Yearbook

(Facts about all countries)
Statistical Abstract of the US

(Official statistics)
World Almanac

(Stastistics, events, facts)'
Bartlett's Familiar Quotations

Famous First Facts

+ +

Educational Television is soon to be
added as another educational service for

Lane Community College students. TV
receivers have been ordered and should
be available soon for use in closed circuit

viewing of special programs,
of programs provided by the State System
of Higher Education will be offered to
Lane Community College students.

A TV camera has also been ordered

and plans are being developed to use this
in lab situations where camera vievnng of
demonstrations would be desirable.

The Eugene campus is now serviced by
cable. Outlets are planned for the Spring-
field campus in the future.

+H-

The temporary Student Council has
voted to increase its membership.

Charles Solomon, Student Body President,
h?.s asked Division Chairmen to appoint

one more representative from each Divi
sion (preferably not in the same section
as the present representative).

The Student Body President has also

suggested that students interested in serv
ing on the Student Council contact their
Division Chairmen as soon as possible.

+ -h +

REMINDER!

Students are required to turn in proof

of having had TB tests to the Registrar's
offic^ by the end of fall term. Chest
X rays are given at 85 West 8th in Eugene
on the following days: 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm
Thursdays and Fridays; 7:00 pm to 9:00pm
the last Friday of each month; 10:00 am to
12:00 am the third Saturday of each month.

Skin tests are given at the County
Health Office in the Courthouse each

V'/ednesday from 9:00 am to 1.1:00 am,
and from 1:30 pm to 4:00 pm. There is
no charge for either of these services.

+ + -f

Charles Solomon, Student Body Presi

dent, will attend a meeting in Bend on
Saturday, October 23, as a member of
the State Constitution Committee of the
Association of Community College students.

+ -i- +

A schedule

H-H-H-

REMEMBER! CHARTER NIGHT++*i*

TONIGHT, OCTOBER 22, 7:30 pm
NORTH EUGENE HIGH SCHOOL, :
SILVER LANE, EUGENE.

200

●M- +

+●h

Men who can prove it wasn't their fault are a dime a dozen;
those who get the right thing done anyhow are the ones wanted most.
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Dr. James D. MacConnell, Director

of the School Planning Laboratory at
Stanford University has been in Eugene
this past week to confer with the LCC

Board of Directors and Campus Planners
concerning the development of educational
specifications for the new campus.

President Dale Parnell plans to visit the

staffs of high schools in Oakridge, Eugene,
and Springfield School Districts during the
coming week to acquaint teachers v;ith the
educational opportunities and goals of Lane
Community College.

+●r

.1. + Seven members of LCC Student Council

will attend a State meeting of the Community
College Student Association November 5th
and 6th at Treasure Valley Community

College in Ontario, Oregon. Steve Meeks,
Dennis Ryan, Terri Knutson, Doug Perin,
Larry Remington, Gi G1 Gamble and David
Quick plan to leave Thursday night and re
turn Saturday night.

David Quick is State Vice-President for

the OSCCSA. Dennis Ryan, Student Body
Vice-President, v;ill lead a discussion

session on Interschool Activities. Topics

will include such items as proposed cul
tural exchanges, athletics .and telegraphic
tournaments.

Directors Robert Ackerman, Lyle
Swetland, and Dean Webb, members of a

recently appointed Board Committee, will
meet with LCC Staff representatives to
develop procedures for salary review and
other economic matters on Thursday,

November 4th at 4:00 pm in KRVM Studio
on the Eugene campus. Any interested
Staff member is welcome to attend.

■\- T

POLICY FROM STUDENT HANDBOOK

Dropping a Course

A course may be dropped at any time

during the first five weeks without penalty
providing official drop procedures are
followed.

-F +

MEETINGS
A student may drop a class at any

time until examination week and receive

a ”W" grade providing he is doing "C" or
better work on the last day of attendance.

For less than "C" work on the last day of

attendance an ”F*'' grade should be re
corded for that course. (An "F*" grade
indicates unauthorized withdrawal from

a class, or withdrawal after the fifth
week with below "C" work in the course.)

A student has not been dropped from

a class officially until the instructor has

received a drop card from the Registrar
and has submitted the individual enroll

ment card properly signed with grade
indicated.

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
. . Tuesday, Nov. 2

Rm. 12-b, 4:00 pm
. . . Tuesday, Nov. 2

Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
. Wednesday, Nov. 3

Rm. 66, (Sp) 7:30 pm
. Wednesday, Nov. 3

Rm. 6-b, 10:45 pm

. .Thursday, Nov. 4

Faculty Division
Council . . . . ,

Student

Council ....

Board of

Directors . . . .

Library Adv.
Committee . . .

Faculty Currie.
Committee . . .

There will be no classes November 11 -

VETERANSDAY

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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Construction Division Chairman Carl

Blood reports the drafting room is now
completely equipped with drafting machines.
Student Foremen Shermen Hopper, Brad
Robinson, Rees Strand and Chris Tope re

port the following projects are underway in
the different sections of the Construction

Division: .first-year Carpentry students
are building tool boxes; second-year
Carpentry students are roofing the LCC
construction ’’house

board and fibreglass shingles; first-year
Cabinetmaking students are working on
bookcases for the LCC Library; second-
year Cabinetmaking students are finishing
work started last year. Larry Bower is

installing cabinets in the Physics Depart
ment; Charles Hunter is finishing Auto
Body and Fender cabinets; and Karl
Demerest is completing Airframe work
benches.

United Appeal contributions for LCC
are approaching the 50% mark with
$35Y. 75 of our $800. 00 goal already in :
from 39S:taff members. It is not too late

for those who have not contributed to assist I

LCC in reaching the assigned goal in this i
year's campaign. Payroll deductions made !
now can be taken out of November and

December paychecks. Cash payment or ,

pledge cards should be turned in before
November 5th. Division Chairmen who I

have not turned in reports on contribu- |
tions from their divisions should contact \
Mr. Dotson's office as soon as possible. j
Thank you. I

putting on facia

+ + +

Slides of Japan and the Philippines
will be shown by Tom Shopp at the organi

zational meeting of the LCC Ge ography
Club Tuesday, November 2, 8:00 pm in
Room 68 on the Springfield campus. It is
not necessary to be a student in the geo

graphy classes to participate, since the
club will cover a wide range of activities,

-r -r 4-

+

The first issue of the LCC student news

paper will be off the press November 1st.
Name for the paper has not been chosen as

yet. This first issue will contain opinion
ballots for voting on the name for the news
paper, the school nickname, and the school
mascot. The nev;spaper will be free, since

enough advertising has been sold to more
than cover the cost of publication. Keith

Poissot, Circulation Manager, has an
nounced the paper will be available for

pick-up in the student lounge areas and
halls of both campuses. It is planned for
distribution to Staff, faculty, and students,
including Adult Education students.

To be what we are and to become vAiat we are capable of becoming is the only end of life.
--R. L. Stevenson

HELP WANTED

Needed Immediately: a Vocational

student with a math background including
some calculus, under 21, to aid the Math

Department in working with Math 100
students. Please apply to Mr. Wright,

Counselor in charge of the Work-Study'
Program, Eugene campus.

+H-


